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PUBLIC NOTICE 

REQUEST FOR COMMENT 

The Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) is requesting public comment on the Draft 
Permit Modification for the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA) Hazardous Waste 
treatment and storage facility at 21st Century Environmental Management of Nevada, LLC located 
in Fernley, Nevada.  The Permit Modification is for the authorization to construct and operate a new 
Aerosol Processing Unit (APU); permanently close and remove the Silver Recovery Unit; add a new 
filter press; and replace Tank 303. 

The Administrative Record for the proposed modification to the RCRA Permit, which includes the 
Permit Modification Application, Fact Sheet and Draft Permit, is available for public review between 
the hours of 8:00 am and 5:00 pm at the NDEP Carson City office located at 901 S. Stewart Street, Suite 
4001, Carson City, Nevada. To make arrangements to review the application files or to obtain additional 
information, please contact Jocelyn Moran at (775) 687-9477 or by e-mail at jmoran@ndep.nv.gov.  
Additional information may be viewed on the NDEP website at:  https://ndep.nv.gov/posts. 

Comments may be submitted to the NDEP during the 45-day public comment period that begins on 
December 16, 2024 and ends on January 31, 2025. Comments may be submitted in writing via mail or 
email.  Written comments on the proposed modification to the RCRA Permit should be postmarked or 
emailed on or before January 31, 2025 and sent to: 

Jocelyn Moran 
Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 
Bureau of Sustainable Materials Management 
901 S. Stewart Street, Suite 4001 
Carson City, Nevada 89701 

All comments received by the end of the 45-day public comment period will be addressed in the 
Administrative Record.  At this time a Public Hearing is not scheduled for the modification of the RCRA 
Permit.  A hearing will be scheduled if there are significant comments and concerns expressed for this 
modification.  All persons on the facility mailing list or who have submitted comments will be notified 
at that time should a hearing be scheduled. 
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